STINCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

 WEDNESDAY 26TH JANUARY 2011 AT 7.30

 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present





In Attendance







Mr G. Brown (Chairman)



Mrs P. Wride (District Councillor) (until 

Mrs M. Shaw (Parish Councillor)

                                                                  8.10 pm)                                                                                 

Mr R. Bartlam (Parish Councillor)


Mr D. Andrewartha (County Councillor)
Mr J. Sant (Parish Councillor)





         (until 8.20pm)
Mr E. Collins(Parish Councillor)


Mr B. Tipper (County Councillor) (until

Mrs N. Bradley (Clerk)






                   8.20pm)






Mr R. Chetham (Tree Warden) (until          

                                                                                                                                           8.30pm)
Apologies

Mr R. Harris (Footpaths Warden)




Mr Brown opened the meeting by welcoming Mrs Wride, Mr Andrewartha, Mr Tipper and Mr Cheetham.
1) Apologies

Mr D. Andrewartha (County Councillor)
2) Approval of the Minutes of Meeting Held on 26th January 2011
After the amendation of the date of the previous minutes, the minutes were duly accepted and signed. (1/11)

3) Matters Arising from the Minutes

· Meeting with DRFC  - ongoing. The matter will now be dealt with by email    Action Mr Bartlam (2/11)

-    Grit storage – see item 7.

4)  Reports by County and District Councillors

Mr Andrewartha and Mr Tipper reported that the county council has to make cuts of £108m over the next four years. It is hoped that cuts will be in areas of least social effect, e.g. libraries, Cam Day Centre, and the Dursley Adult Training Centre. The Gl11 Project is likely to take over the other half of Glebe House from the Day Centre and will take on some of its roles to reduce the effect of the cuts. The Youth Service will also be affected and Dursley, Cam and Wotton are jointly looking at the possibility of employing their own youth worker to offset this.

The Highways repairs budget has been cut by £1m and the council will be looking to cetral government for money to offset this.

It is possible that the Council will have to dispose of some assets such as farmland  but is also looking ways to make money from land in its possession. The Parish Council will be consulted  if land in Stinchcombe is affected.
Six senior directors are going but the new structure is seen as an interim one as ther is a drive to reduce management by 30% before any cuts in front line services (3/11)

Mrs Wride reported that SDC is still working on the implementation of 28% cuts over the next two years but there will be no redundancies.  There is active lobbying on behalf of SDC which has been subjected to one of the largest cuts in the country. (4/11)

4) Planning Matters

Decided since last meeting:-
· S.10/2236 the retrospective application for a barn at Echo lane has been approved. (5/11)

-    S.10/2317 for the felling of leylandii at Melksham Court has been approved. (6/11)

New since last meeting:-
· S.11/0098 work to trees at Eaves Barn. (7/11)

Ongoing:-

-    S.10/1638 Berkeley Road wind turbine development. Mr Andrewartha declared an interest as he is a member of the Planning committee. Officers have recommended refusal on the grounds of noise. So far as is known this should be on the agenda of the DCC for 8th February with a site panel visit on 3rd February.  Mrs Wride will chase up notification and an invitation to attend. Action Mrs Wride (8/11)
5) Footpaths and Rights of Way

Mr Harris was unable to attend but submitted a report which is attached. It is hoped that Item 3 can be implemented by the Cotswold Wardens and the Council will look into the possibility of providing laminated maps as suggested in Item 4. Action Clerk (9/11)
There was a vote of thanks to Mr Harris for his hard work and thorough report. Action Clerk (10/11)

6) Highways

· The concerning gritting and salting have been resolved. Mrs D. and S. Longstreth have the equipment and ability to store and spread grit when necessary and have agreed to do so. Mr S. Longstreth will also take on the duties of snowplough operator. Mr Holloway will continue as snow Warden and will liaise accordingly. (11/11)

· Resurfacing work on the Avenue and Street has started more quickly than expected. (12/11)
8)  Facilities

Mr Cheetham reported that trees on the Avenue are fine. The Millennium Tree has been cleared and the Trafalgar Tree pruned.
In addition to his duties as Tree Warden, Mr Cheetham has also begun work on clearing the pavement near the Yew Tree. The Parish Council is very grateful for his efforts though some concern was expressed about his safety, but Mr Cheetham said that he is aware of and willing to take the risks involved.
He has also become involved with Severn Trent in dealing with a sewage spillage in a field at the bottom of the Avenue. It is not clear who owns the land concerned but Mr Bartlam will liaise in finding out. Action Mr Bartlam (13/11)
9)  Community Safety

Mr Sant attended a Cluster meeting at which it was announced that there is to be some reorganisation of the local Police.
Stinchcombe no longer has a Neighbourhood Warden and there are now only seven wardens doing the work of twelve. In view of this, there was some discussion about whether it is worthwhile remaining in the scheme. Mr Bartlam proposed and Mr Sant seconded remaining in the scheme for the time being and this was carried unanimously. (14/11) However, it was also agreed that it is not clear whether the scheme offers value for money, particularly as Stinchcombe now has no point of contact, and that SDC should be approached for clarification. Action Clerk (15/11)

Mr Brown attended the Police Neighbourhood Panel where it was announced that the priorities identified for the last six months (anti-social behaviour and drinking in central Dursley and problems in Roseberry Road and at Cam Youth Club) have all been dealt with successfully. Priorities identified for the next six months are anti-social behaviour in Castle Street and around Sainsbury’s, speeding and traffic nuisance and opportunist burglaries, especially in upper Cam. (16/11)
10)  Correspondence 
· Electoral Boundaries Review. Stinchcombe is currently in the Vale Ward for District    

      elections and Dursley for Council elections. After some discussion on the merits of  

      changing in either direction, it was agreed that this arrangement probably provides the best    

      balance of representation and there is therefore no need to submit any comments to the 

      Local government Boundary commission. (17/11)
· The Queen Elizabeth II Playing Fields initiative was discussed and the area around the 

      Village hall was identified as possible for nomination for funding. It was agreed that the 

      Village Hall Committee should be approached and that if they are in agreement, then the   

      Parish Council would make a nomination. Action Clerk (18/11)
11)  Financial Matters

· The Statement of Payments and Authorisations was signed by the Chairman and Mrs Shaw, (19/11)  

· Mr Bartlam proposed and Mr Collins seconded that payment of the  Clerk’s salary be approved. (20/11)
12)  Councillors’ Reports

Mrs Shaw and Mr Brown attended a GL11 meeting 
13) Dates of Next Meetings

Wednesday 2nd March 2011, 7.30pm

Wednesday 20th April 2011, 7.30pm

The meeting was closed at 9.13pm...

